NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB NEWSLETTER

December 2010 Issue

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting for December has been CANCELLED!

Due to scheduling conflicts for the meeting facility, the regularly scheduled December meeting will have to be cancelled. The Holiday Pot Luck, normally held during the December meeting, will be rescheduled for the January meeting. Additional information will be provided in next months' newsletter.

Last month's meeting was held on November 4th. We had 24 members signed in on the attendance sheet. One new member, Chris B. joined the club and we had 3 guests. Please remember to sign in when you arrive and put your chip in the can for the door prize drawing.

MINUTES – President Dave F., called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Dave introduced a new member Chris B.

Dave reviewed the upcoming coin shows for November, and also gave his impressions of last months' coin show that he had attended.

Dave reminded members of the Coin of the Month, the Raffle item, and Door Prize.

Steve L. indicated that he still had some of the new Grand Canyon Quarters available.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the last meeting.

Michael T. gave the Treasurers report and stated we have \$1258.13 in the club account. A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers report. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Theo G. gave a quick talk on the CWNA (Colorado-Wyoming Numismatic Association) and indicated that he had a petition to nominate 2 people for the upcoming elections and was looking for CWNA members to sign it.

Old Business

Dave F. indicated that he paid fees for the club domain name for the WEB site.

No new information on the Coin Fair.

There is no news on a new meeting place.

No new information on donating money to the CWNA scholarship program.

Dave F. reviewed the results of the Auction of the collection of the lady that he and other club members had been working with. Dave indicated that \$49,782 was made from the auction and that there was \$54 in buyers fees that would go into the club treasury. He also indicated that the lady would also be giving us some additional money for our time. Dave also indicated that there would be a part 2 of the Auction sometime early next year.

Dave brought up the topic of the upcoming club elections. Rich M. was nominated for a Director position. Kerry H. was nominated for the Vice President position. We could still use additional nominations for these positions along with a nomination for Treasurer. If

you would like to make a nomination, email the Secretary or any current Board member. (See the table at the end of the newsletter for what positions will need to be filled.) Dave Wi. indicated he would be willing to run again at the October meeting so he is also a current nominee.

New Business

The notice that the December meeting would have to be cancelled was made.

COIN QUIZ

Due to other items running long, there was no Coin Quiz. These will resume in 2011.

PROGRAM – The program for this month was given by Stuart Robbins on 20th Century Type Sets. Stuart gave suggestions on various ways to go about collecting a Type set and presented a list of all the different coins that could be considered for various 20th Century type sets.

The "Coin of the Month". Jefferson Nickel - non Wartime. Kerry H. took the pot of three coins.

Door prizes and Raffle winners were;

The Door prize: A 1970 Proof set was won by Gary B.

The Second Door prize: A Westward Journey Nickel set was won by Rich M.

The Raffle prize: A 1943-D Mercury dime PCGS 64 with FSB was won by new member Dave We.

No Auction was held following the meeting.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for the February 2011 meeting, or any other future meetings. No snacks will be needed for the January meeting as it is our Pot Luck.

Upcoming Coin Shows

Dec. 4th Ft. Collins Winter Coin Show

VFW Post 1781 603 Lesser Drive Ft. Collins, CO 9am to 5pm

Northside Coin Club Officers and Directors for 2010	
President	Dave F.
Vice President	Stuart R. *
Secretary	Mark H.
Treasurer	Michael T. *
Director #1	Wayne W. *
Director #2	Steve L
Director #3	Dave Wi. *

^{*} Indicates that this persons' term expires at the end of 2010.

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

As club elections are now in process, I want to express the importance of considering getting involved with the club by running for one of the positions that are available. As a club member I am sure you enjoy coming each month to the meeting to participate in discussions with other members on coin topics, listening to the educational program that is presented, participating in the Coin Quiz or giving a quick talk during Show and Tell. You might also like the fact you win can win a Door Prize or the Coin of the Month pot. Yet if there were no club Officers and Directors, there is no coin club and none of these activities would be available to you. The club members who take on the tasks of being Officers or Board members do so to allow the club to stay in existence so that all members may enjoy the things the club has to offer. However most Officers and Directors do not want this job forever. Many members take on these jobs because they feel that it is one of the things that club members should do to help share the load when you are part of a club. I hope you will all consider serving your club, now or sometime in the future, by being an Officer of Director.

Happy collecting.

Mark Secretary, NSCC

If you would like to submit an article to be used in the Secretary's Editorial Page, just email it to me at secretary@northsidecoinclub.org.